Two PhD Fellowships available: Insect disturbance and forest dynamics 
The Centre for Forest Research (Le centre d’étude de la forêt http://www.cef-cfr.ca/), the University of Quebec at Montreal (UQAM), the University of Quebec at Chicoutimi (UQAC) and the Laurentian Forestry Centre, Canadian Forest Service in Quebec City are seeking two PhD students whose research will evaluate the susceptibility and vulnerability of the boreal forest to the current eastern spruce budworm outbreak. Spruce budworm outbreaks occur in eastern Canada every 30-40 years, and the students will work at the interface of entomology and forest ecology, addressing questions on outbreak severity in relation to stand characteristics. One student will focus on budworm population dynamics in black spruce forests (susceptibility) and the other will assess outbreak severity in relation to stand characteristics in the black spruce zone (vulnerability).

The students will pursue course work at either UQAM located in the bustling downtown core of Montreal or at UQAC located in the town of Saguenay in north eastern Quebec. Research activities will be based out of the laboratories of the Canadian Forest Service in the beautiful and historic Quebec City. Field work will be conducted in permanent sample plots on Quebec’s North Shore where the population of the budworm is currently rising. The supervisory committee will consist of Dr. Dan Kneeshaw (UQAM), Drs. Deepa Pureswaran and Louis De Grandpré (CFS-LFC) and Dr. Hubert Morin (UQAC). 

Candidates will be chosen based on the excellence of their academic credentials.

The fellowships will be each of a minimum of $18,000 per year for three years (Summer or Fall 2011-Spring 2014). Students already holding or are intending to hold other scholarships are encouraged to apply.      

For information contact Louis De Grandpré (louis.degrandpre@rncan.gc.ca) or Dan Keeshaw (kneeshaw.daniel@uqam.ca)

